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WOODLANDS MEDICAL PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
A forum for patients to express their views and opinions to help deliver the best possible healthcare.
MINUTES of a meeting of the Patients’ Forum, held at the Woodlands Medical Practice, Chadderton Health Centre, on Thursday, 2nd May 2019, at 6.30 p.m. 

PRESENT: There were 22 members present, as follows: Alan Barthram, Muriel Barlow, Elaine Brown, Anne Cheetham, Lynda Cleary, Jose Cosgrove, Sheila Crompton, Louise Crosby, Peter Gammons, Diane Gammons, Peter Hawksworth, Ann Heighway, Mick Kenny, Peter Matthews, Jean Mitton, Joe Oliver, Stanley Roberts, Maureen Scott, Carol Stott, Gareth Thompson, William Tomlinson and Chris Turner. Peter Gammons was in the Chair, with Peter Matthews as Secretary.

IN ATTENDANCE: There were two members of the Practice present, as follows: Matthew Cooper (Practice Manager) and Jane Higginson (Senior Practice Nurse). 
1. APOLOGIES: Apologies for absence were received from Margaret Brereton, Brian Longbottom, Sue Marley, Fil S Moore, Barbara Smithies, Christine Stopforth, John Stopforth, Trevor Taplin, Mary A Varey, Beryl Willis and Isobel Wilson. Apologies were also received from Dr Samuel Kemp, Practice GP and Carly Harper, Engagement Officer, NHS Oldham Cares.
2. MINUTES: The Minutes of the previous meeting, held on Thursday, 7th February 2019, were read AGREED as a correct record.

3. MATTERS ARISING: Among matters arising from the Minutes was the following:
a) FLU CLINICS: The Practice Manager REPORTED that the annual programme of flu clinics to be offered by the Practice would be held in September/October 2019. NHS England had promised that there would be an adequate supply of vaccine made available. Following discussion, it was AGREED that members of the Patients’ Forum would be present at the flu clinics to offer advice and support by their presence, as had happened in previous years.
4. PRACTICE NEWS & PERSONNEL UPDATE: The Practice Manager REPORTED that within the Oldham NHS Clinical Commissioning Group there were currently five GP Cluster Groups, with the Woodlands Medical Practice being one of ten GP Medical Practices in Cluster Group West. However, from 1st April 2019, as part of a NHS England long term restructuring plan, the five Cluster Groups would be replaced by five Primary Care Networks, with each Network having approximately 30,000 patients. The aim of the restructuring was to improve the ability of GP Practices to recruit and retain staff; to manage financial and estates pressures; to provide a wider range of services to patients and to more easily integrate provision within the wider health and social care system.  
The Practice Manager further REPORTED that the number of GPs in the Practice would soon be enhanced by the appointment of Dr J Evans, and by the return from maternity leave of Dr O S Ibezim. He also reported that the Senior Clinical Pharmacist, Asima Khan, had recently left the Practice, and no replacement had yet been appointed. However, Barry McCann, the Prescribing Support Pharmacist, continued to work at the Practice.

Finally, the Practice Manager REPORTED that the Practice had recently been undergoing a major renovation and redecoration programme, which would be completed by the middle of the month.   
5. GP APPOINTMENT BOOKING SYSTEM REVIEW: The Practice Manager REPORTED that, as agreed at the last meeting of the Forum, there was to be a review of the GP appointment booking system and a survey of patient opinion was to be carried out by means of a questionnaire, a draft copy of which was presented to the meeting for comments and suggestions. (Copy attached to the Minutes in the Minute Book). The results of the survey would be collated and presented to the next meeting of the Forum, to be held on Thursday, 3rd October 2019. 
Following the presentation, a detailed discussion followed. During discussion, it was again stressed that patients may continue to make an appointment with the GP of their choice, if possible, or for an on-going or follow up appointment by making a pre-bookable appointment at different times of the day up to four weeks in advance. Such pre-bookable appointments may be made at the Reception Desk, by telephone or on-line. It was also possible to make an appointment to see a GP out of surgery hours seven days a week by contacting either Innovative GP Care at www.igpcare.co.uk/7dayservice, telephone number 0161 934 2827 or Go To Doc Healthcare at www.gtdhealthcare.co.uk, telephone number 0161 336 5958. It was noted that such appointments would not necessarily be made with the GP, or at the Medical Practice, of the patient’s choice. At the end of the discussion, it was AGREED to establish a Working Party to examine Patient Access On-line to making GP appointments, reordering prescriptions and consulting medical records.
6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: There were no other items of any other business.
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Following discussion, it was AGREED that the next meeting of the Forum would be held on Thursday, 3rd October 2019, at 6.30 p.m.                                                                                    
Peter Matthews (Secretary).  
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